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WELCOME





Dear Parents, welcome to the fourth issue of Venturer Vibes - the second for 2001.   This issue is mainly to inform you of some of the activities the Unit Council has planned in the last term this year.  Some of these occur very quickly after our resumption, so to keep your (and my) phone bill down please ensure your Venturer is clear on what is happening.








COMBINED MEETINGS WITH OTHER VENTURER UNITS





As you are all no doubt aware, the other Venturer Units within Brimbank District have commenced meeting together at 7th Sunshine on a Monday night from 7.30pm to 9.00pm.  This was done as it was apparent the smaller Units were having difficulty running an effective program and achieving any Award Scheme work.  The combined meetings would then give a 'Unit' of around 15 Venturers and make it easier to have games and do programming.





Whether or not this combined meeting is achieving its aim is not for me to decide, but our Unit has decided to continue to meet separately and run it's own program.  However, we will meet with the rest of the District on an 'as needs' basis and continue to invite members of the other Units to our activities when its deemed appropriate.  Unless notified otherwise, all our meetings will be at 1st Deer Park's hall.








GO-KARTS & MINI BIKES


Monday 8th October 2001





This is the first night back in fourth term and we will NOT be at the hall.  The Unit (and selected others) will be meeting at the hall at 6.00pm on this night before proceeding to South Morang for the activity.  As always, there is a cost. Entry level is $11.00 for a spin on the 4 stroke karts, but this 





is where this track is unique.  After qualifying on the 4 stroke karts, the Venturers have the opportunity to progress to 2 stroke karts or 2 stroke mini-bikes.  To have a go on everything it will cost upwards of $61.00 so talk to your Venturer about their wants and needs and make a decision on cost from there.  All details are available from Chris Bennett on 9367-1909.








ZONE 3


Midnight to Dawn


Friday 12th October 2001





This is a District run activity at Fun City (Ballarat Road) which all the Venturers are aware of.  The cost is $27.50, which includes as many laser games as they can fit in the timeframe.  I will not be there as a greater force lures me to Phillip Island.





The slight problem we have here is District needs the $27.50 on or before Monday 8th October to confirm the booking for the following Friday.  As this is the Monday night we are going to the go karts, I need the money from those who have indicated they are interested before the Monday night so I can get a cheque to the District.





All the Venturers are aware of this issue and if the funds are not forthcoming from those who have indicated they are going, then they will be letting the District down as the event cannot go ahead unless 25 Venturers go.








FEDERATION CAMP


9th to 11th November 2001





I am attending a meeting on Monday night, 1st October about this activity.  At this meeting I hope to learn much more than I know now (which is that it is going to be bigger than Ben Hur).  Stay tuned for an update as soon as I have one.





OVERNIGHT HIKES


27th/28th October and 24th/25th November 2001





Unit Council have two hikes planned for this term.    The first will be a practise / planning hike and the second Natalie's Queen's Scout Expedition.  I haven't raised this with Unit Council, but the first may involve mountain bikes rather than on foot to cover more distance and give the Unit some much needed practise in mapping and hike logs.





So a bit of prior warning, oil those chains and adjust those seats as the treadlies might be needed once more.








GUIDE AND SCOUT SAILING CENTRE


Family Day


Saturday 17th November 2001





Of course you've heard all about this from your Venturer haven't you.  You haven't?  Then let me tell you this is a day the whole family should not miss.  Last heard, 1st Deer Park has the whole centre to themselves which gives us the run of the yachts, canoes, paddle boards and beach.  You and the kids can have a really great day at the beach in Melbourne's fantastic November weather.





Put this day on the calendar and keep asking your Venturer about the details which will be out soon.








VICTORIAN GATHERING


30th November to 2nd December 2001





Yes, this is on us again.  Applications are now open for V.G..  A big difference this year is there will only be one 'extra' activity and that will be the skeet shooting.  All the necessary paperwork will be sent to those when put in an expression of interest by 1st November.  This expression needs to be accompanied with a cheque for $30.








EXTREME VENTURE


2nd to 13th January 2003





�








I have mentioned to the Unit members and all the Scouts who were at the McDonald's Challenge that I have pre-release application forms for Venturer2003 covering all the details of the off site activities.  The camp fee has been set at $715.00 with additional costs being from $100.00 to $690.00 depending what off site activities the individual Venturer wants to do.  These costs do not include transport to and from Canberra.  These have not been worked yet and will be advertised to us when known.





As you can see, the Venture will be expensive but there is time to start saving or fund raising if you wish - IT'S UP TO YOU!  There's isn't any other printed information available yet, just the pre-release applications and the stuff on the internet.  If you have access, the address is � HYPERLINK http://www.venture2003.com ��http://www.venture2003.com�








PLANNING FOR 2002





No, I'm not joking.  At Unit Council's next meeting (23rd October) we will start looking at the 2002 program.  There are a number of issues we will be taking into account: Natalie's need to complete her Queen's Scout, Gang Show commitments, charge certificates and the District calendar to name but a few.





If your Venturer has a particular need or requirement, then make sure they convey the need or requirement to a member of the Unit Council before the 23rd October.








OUR WEB SITE





Our site continues to grow and grow.  We have had a Guest Book for a little while now and, thanks to Natalie, have been getting a number of entries from the U.S..  There are also links to a Scouting Chat Channel and International Scouting Pen Friends.   If you have the means and / or the opportunity you could also have a look at the photos of the things your Venturer has been up to this year.





That's all for now.  For updates keep an eye on the site at:


� HYPERLINK http://www.mackellarps.vic.edu.au/venturers/home.htm ��http://www.mackellarps.vic.edu.au/venturers/home.htm�.


 It's updated regularly and has a copy of the Unit Program on it.





Steve.








